Mr. Stanley Schwahn, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Stan:

Thank you very much for your good letter of the 21st instant. I should have replied sooner. Your employees are certainly doing your share with a bang. Pardon me for questioning this point.

However, I am wondering if the Commonwealth
Theatre Corporation has subscribed. I had the cart before the horse. I thought this was the subscription of
the corporation and not of the employees. All the corporations are subscribing rather freely, and don't you
think that it would be a good idea for the Commonwealth,
as a corporation, to do their stuff?

With kindest personal regards, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH

Commonwealth Lawrence Theatre Corporation

LAWRENCE, KANSAS

JAYHAWKER · GRANADA · VARSITY · PATEE

September 21, 1943

Dr. "Phog" Allen 801 Louisiana St. Lawrence, Kansas

Dear "Doc":

At a recent Rotary meeting you suggested that I give you a report of my activity on this present bond drive.

Our corporation made a bond purchase of \$5,000. My individual purchase was \$500. Every employee in our organization increased his payroll deduction 10% making a total of 20%. Fifteen employees are putting their entire September, into bonds and thirty-five other employees are purchasing a bond in addition to their 20%. If every business would do as much the Douglas County quota would be a cinch.

Harry Wareham, State Chairman of the Motion Picture Industry, has informed me that our entire campaign on our Bond Premiere has topped anything in the state to-date and there has been some forty key cities that have submitted material to him. This gives me some degree of satisfaction since I worked night and day to get the job done.

Incidentally, I spent \$187.45 in good hard money on all types of advertising to put over the Premiere for the cause.

Kindest personal regards.

Sincerely,

Stan Schwahn

SS: MH

Lt. Col. W. L. McMorris, Military Department, University of Kansas.

Dear Colonel McMorris:

If you will fill this slip out for me, stating at what bank you are purchasing the bond and the amount as well as the type of bond, I will appreciate it. I would much prefer that you handle the bond buying at the bank and then I can turn in the necessary information to the Chamber of Commerce, which is checking on the same. Will you also please mention when you are buying the bond, or if you have bought, so that I can give this information to the Chamber of Commerce.

I am enclosing two extra blanks so if there is anyone in your department who cares to subscribe we will be happy to take their application.

Thanking you for your kind cooperation, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH

Sgt. Wm. Kollender, Military Department.

Dear Sergeant Bill:

I just checked with Mrs. Hulteen and she personally put a slip in your letter. However, I am sending you some more.

Thanking you for the return of this at your early convenience, I am

Sincerely yours,

FCA:AH Eno. Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach. Professor D. L. Patterson, Department of History.

Dear D. L.:

Thanks, D. L., for your thoughtfulness and kindness in sending me the information on the bonds. It is very kind of you and I appreciate it. This gives me the necessary information for my report to the Chamber of Commerce.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH

THE UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS LAWRENCE

DEPARTMENT OF HISTORY

Sept. 16, 1943.

Dr. Forrest C. Allen, Director of Physical Education, University of Kansas.

Dear Phog,

In reference to your recent letter concerning the Third War Loan Drive, allow to say that my wife and I will buy each month two U. S. War Bonds, Series E, one for \$50.00 and one for \$25.00, and have placed a standing order to that effect with our bank, the First National Bank of Lawrence.

This same purchase each month we have made during the last two years, and will continue to do so as long as present conditions exist.

With best personal wishes and also for the complete success of your committee in the War Loan drive,

Very cordially yours,/



TREASURY DEPARTMENT

WAR SAVINGS STAFF

September 17, 1943

Dr. F. C. Allen University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Doctor Allen:

It seems desirable to get the members of the Special Names Committee together for a meeting to check up results and plan further action.

We are, therefore, calling a meeting of the Committee for Tuesday forenoon at ten o'clock, at the Chamber of Commerce. We will appreciate it very much if all the members of the Committee can be present. Several suggestions have been made that might produce further sales.

Thanking you for your co-operation, I am

Very tryly yours

JVS:M

Chairman

